
From: Faye Vlieger
To: DOL Energy Advisory Board Information
Cc: einvlleger`; Steven.Markowitz
Subject: Request for Agenda Item at April 23 - 25, 2019 Meeting in Augusta GA
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2019 5:34:39 PM
Attachments: Rqst for ABTSWH Agenda Item Post 1990s Criteria 3 14 2019.docx

Dr. Markowitz:

Attached is a letter requesting to add an agenda item to the upcoming meeting in April. 

My requested agenda item concerns the program wide use of the language and intent
contained in rescinded Circular 15-06 by the US Dept. of Labor in evaluating toxic exposures.
As you know while I was on the ABTSWH we refuted the use of the mid 1990s criteria in
Dept. of Energy (DOE) toxic exposures as it was not based in fact, and not supported by the
DOE's own inspection and audit reports.

I hope this issue can be added to the agenda for the meeting to start a thorough review of its
misapplication. 

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.

-- 

Faye Vlieger
Home: 509-736-0922
Cell: 509-961-1095
Fax: 509-736-9529

This communication is confidential. It is intended only for the individual(s) 
designated herein and is covered by the 
Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. Sections 2510-2521. If you 
are not the intended recipient, any 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly 
prohibited.
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Advisory Board on Toxic Substances and Worker health

Dr. Markowitz



[bookmark: _GoBack]RE: Requested Agenda Item for April 23 – 25, 2019 Meeting Regarding “Post Mid-1990s” Criteria Use in Industrial Hygienist and Contract Medical Consultant Reports



Dr. Markowitz:



Through my work with claimants, and as reported by other worker advocates across the country, it has come to my attention that despite the rescission of Circular 15-06 the Department of Labor (DOL) is using the wording and criteria of the circular to deny claims.



In recent Industrial Hygienist and Contract Medical Consultant reports used to deny claims they have used the following quote:



"There is no evidence that any exposures exceeded existing regulatory standards after the mid-1990s."		



If necessary I can provide a redacted document to support this request. 



The “Post 1995” criteria was refuted while I was on the ABTSWH with factual documents which led to the rescission of Circular 15-06. Could the Board please look into why DOL is continuing to use the intent and wording of the rescinded circular as criteria to evaluate claims?



If you need any further information on this request please contact me.



Sincerely,

[image: ]

Faye Vlieger

Worker Advocate
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